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Good afternoon, Senator Nangle, Representative Stover and members of the Committee on State 
and Local Government. I’m Patrick Strauch, the Executive Director of the Maine Forest 
Products Council. The Maine Forest Products Council is an organization representing more than 
300 members from all facets of the forest products industry from the stump to the mill. We also 
represent over 8 million acres of commercial forestland in Maine.  
 
I am before you today to testify in opposition to LD 2101, “An Act to Strengthen Shoreland 
Zoning”, because as drafted, it appears that this bill is an overly broad solution to possible 
egregious violations in one municipality. This bill would give towns, and the LUPC in the 
unorganized territories, the authority restrict the issuance of, suspend or revoke every permit 
issued by that authority to a landowner over as little as one single shoreland zoning violation 
(even if it was unintended), with the ability to place a lien on that property to recover costs and 
unpaid fines related to the violation. 
 
While it is important for municipalities and the LUPC to hold landowners accountable for 
violations to shoreland zoning, it strikes us as overly punitive to allow for the full weight of this 
legislation to come down on a landowner for potentially as little as one single violation. Further, 
it does not seem fair to put every permit issued to a landowner at stake, even for projects that are 
not in violation. That is of concern to all landowners, but especially to those managing large 
land bases that potentially have many permitted projects happening at a single time. 
 
The use of liens to recoup the cost of action also poses significant issues as well. The current 
law allows for due process. If a town or the LUPC wants to recoup the cost of enforcement, that 
process should be overseen by an unbiased third party (the court system).  
 
Also missing from this legislation is the ability for a landowner to appeal against the decision if 
they do not agree that a violation has occurred. If the landowner is correct, who would be 
responsible for covering the legal fees at that point? It seems that, as drafted, the burden would 
still be on the landowner. 
 
The Council feels that the current processes in place are adequate to protect both municipalities 
or the LUPC and landowners. Other enforcement measures should be examined that are in use 
by State regulatory agencies. For these reasons, we urge you to vote ‘Ought not to pass’ on LD 
2101. Thank you for your consideration, I would be happy to answer any questions that you 
may have. 
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